S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday, 7th June 2017 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. To Elect a Chair for the ensuing year:  Mr Scales proposed that Mr Narborough carry on as Chair of the Assets Committee, this was seconded by Mr Williamson. With no other nominations, this was unanimously agreed and Mr Narborough agreed to carry on as Chairman of the Assets Committee.

2. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mrs D Gotts, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr R Williamson, Mrs T Banks, Mr S Scales, Mrs M Albinson and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) 
   Apologies:  Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  

3.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 1st March 2017:  Mr Price proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with two abstentions, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.    
4.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant. 
5.  To receive questions from the Public:  Mr Reynolds attended the meeting and spoke regarding the Allotments vacant around his plot, particularly Allotment plot number 28A. A new tenant has recently taken over this plot within the last few weeks and Mr Reynolds said that nothing had been done on the plot and the weeds were extremely bad. Another plot close by is also a problem with piles of fence panels, slabs and broken glass on the plot. Mr Narborough said that about three weeks ago he, Mrs Kirby and Mr Williamson had undertaken an Allotment inspection and the problem plots had been written to accordingly, without Mrs Kirby present at the meeting he was unable to comment and said that he would liaise with Mrs Kirby and organise another visit to the Allotments with Mr Williamson to investigate the problems. (Clerks Note: Mr Reynolds had been into see Mrs Kirby on 26th May, before she went on annual leave to report his problems, Mrs Kirby had immediately sent a letter to the Allotment Tenant and a further inspection had been planned and was undertaken on Monday 12th June 2017, after the inspection Mrs Kirby confirmed the plot has been strimmed).
Mrs Banks also mentioned that there is a plot behind hers which is vacant and has become a wild area, an old poly tunnel was left on the plot which has now become badly damaged and broken and remnants are scattered all over the plot. Mrs Banks asked if vacant plots can be strimmed periodically whilst they are vacant to keep them under control until new tenants are found. Members thought this would be a good idea. Mr Price proposed that until vacant Allotment plots are re-let, they should be strimmed periodically to keep them under control; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister and unanimously agreed.
Mr Reynolds mentioned that a few months ago there was a spate of break-ins at the allotments and the wire fence which borders ASDA Supermarket had been broken, Mr Reynolds asked if this could be repaired. Mrs Cornwell said that she had spoken with Mr McIntyre of BMAC Garden Services and the matter was in hand, she also said she would speak to him about clearance of the old poly tunnel on the vacant plot behind Mrs Banks.

On a positive note Mr Reynolds said that a fig tree which had been planted in memory of the late Stan English had successfully been moved to a quiet corner of the Allotments and is doing well.

6.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

New Car Park Works: Mr Narborough said that everyone had received copies of the quotes for the proposed works at the Allotments. It is planned to lower the high areas at the entrance of the Allotments and fill any pot holes, level the existing Car Park area and fill dips/holes and extend the car park area to the west of the Allotments by 100 square meters, place a membrane down and fill with stone.  Mr Narborough said that a quote had been received from S J Pemberton for £2480 + VAT, D & E Builders for £3550 + VAT and Darren Heaton for £1500. After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the quotation/ specification from Darren Heaton should be accepted at £1500; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister and unanimously agreed.

At this point Mr Narborough pointed out that Mr Heaton had also been asked to quote for the repairs to the pot holes across the village green by the pond. Mr Heaton quoted £100 to fill the pots holes across the green and £500 to fill the pot holes and remove the wheel ruts. After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that it was enough to purely fill the pot holes at a cost of £100. This was seconded by Mr Williamson and unanimously agreed.
Pets on the Allotments: Mrs Cornwell explained that an Allotment tenant had asked if he could take his dog onto the Allotments. Mrs Cornwell explained the Parish Council policy regarding animals and the tenant asked if this could be reviewed by the Parish Council. Mrs Cornwell explained to members that a few years ago when this decision was made, it was made because some tenants were not keeping their pets under control and the Parish Council received many complaints that dogs were roaming free and fouling on other tenants Allotment plots. Members discussed the matter and felt that the decision not to allow any animals onto the Allotments should be upheld. This was proposed by Mr Narborough, seconded by Mr Price, with one abstention all other members were in agreement. 
Village Hall:  
Replacement front door:  Mr Narborough said that last year the Parish Council had agreed to replace the Village Hall front door, money had been set aside in the budget but as the door had been temporarily repaired the replacement had never taken place. Mr Walker had said that the front door was causing problems again and Mr Easy who had been carrying out the repairs said that the door could not be adjusted anymore. Mrs Cornwell had checked the price of the new front door and surround with Mr Easy as it had been nearly a year since we received and agreed the quote and he can place a new surround inside the door frame and fit a new door for £1400. The Assets Committee confirmed agreement of the works at the new price of £1400.
Village Hall Car Park replacement trees:  Mrs Cornwell explained that the Village Hall Car Park is missing three trees, two in the top bay by the Parish Office and one in the middle bay. Mr Hofmeister had asked if this item could be placed on the agenda for discussion. Mrs Cornwell had asked SWiB if they could recommend some replacement trees and advise of the cost involved. Mrs Albinson, Mrs Banks and Mrs Gotts had discussed the matter and suggested either Cornus John Slowcock or Mountain Ash would be suitable. Mrs Albinson and Mrs Banks agreed to take a look at the soil, investigate which trees would be most suitable and provide an estimate of the cost to the next full parish Council meeting. It was decided that it would be best to plant the new trees in the autumn. Mr Hofmeister proposed that in principle three new trees should be purchased, this was seconded by Mr Price and unanimously agreed.
Village Hall Extension:  Mr Narborough explained that Mr Smallwood had asked for this item to be added to the agenda to promote discussion on how the Parish Council are going to spend the CIL money which will come from the developments around the parish. Mr Narborough explained that the Parish Council are a long way from receiving any CIL money yet, he said that the money will come in stages on completion of dwellings. Mr Narborough said it was important to start to think about ways in which the Parish Council can spend the money wisely and that the item will remain on the agenda for updates and discussion.
The Green and Open Spaces:
Village Sign:  Mrs Cornwell said that the sign has been fully sanded down and the paint stripped. The wood has been treated with wood preserver, wood worm has also been treated and filler applied where necessary. Ms Sedgwick has now started to re-paint. It is hoped that the sign will be ready by the end of June and back in position before the Anglian in Bloom judges visit on 7th July.
Village Notice Boards:  Members had received copies of the quotations for replacement notice boards at St Augustine’s Way and Sandy Lane. Following discussion it was added that the Blackthorn Road board was very old and in need of maintenance and a later request for a new notice board at the Grimston Road Allotments had also been received.
Mrs Cornwell said that original quotations had been received for two noticeboards and they are as follows:

Mr John Buckle – two solid Oak notice boards the same size as existing £1396.74.

The Parish Notice Board Company – two aluminium notice boards (841mm x 594mm) painted green with header board for parish council name £840.00 + VAT.

Malcome Lane & Son – two wood effect, recyclable plastic notice boards (841mm x 594mm) £2130

After looking at the quotations provided and discussions regarding replacement of the notice boards at the Allotments and Blackthorn Road, the committee decided to replace all four notice boards. Mr Hofmeister proposed that the quotation from The Parish Notice Board Company should be accepted; this was seconded by Mr Scales and unanimously agreed. The notice board should be green with green posts and the header board should have gold lettering. (Mrs Cornwell will contact the company to see if a discount could be given if four notice boards were purchased and to check the price for delivery).
Cemetery:
Update - new Footpath: Mrs Cornwell informed members that work on the new Cemetery Footpath is now complete and looks very good. 

Relocation of Cemetery Tap/Splash back: Members had received copies of the two quotations from D & E Builders Ltd, for the proposed works:

To install aluminium splash backs at the existing cemetery tap £100 + VAT.

To find water main and connect into new tap. Position: inside cemetery, to the right of the cemetery gates. Price based on finding the water main in one day  £350 + VAT.
Members felt that to provide a new tap away from the building would be the best option in case the Parish Office was extended at a later date. Mr Hofmeister proposed that a new tap should be installed, as above, at a cost of £350 + VAT, this was seconded by Mr Williamson and unanimously agreed.

Parish Office: 
Parish Office Extension: Members reiterated the thoughts and comments as per the Village Hall Extension.

Wootton Park: 

Mrs Gotts explained that everyone had received the minutes. She said that the Community Payback team had carried out a lot of work on the park and that the Green Gym runs every 1st & 3rd Thursday of the month. Mrs Gotts said that permission had been granted to remove a dead tree on the South Wootton strip at the bottom of Claire Road and asked for an update on the fence repairs in the Blackthorn Road area next to the entrance to the park. Mrs Cornwell said that a quotation had been received and agreed from BMAC Garden Services and work should take place next week to repair the strip of fencing.

Mrs Gotts said that SWiB are thinking of providing a bench along the South Wootton strip, on the left hand side as you go up into the park, opposite the wild flower strip. The Wootton Park Committee has agreed to donate £100 towards the purchase of the bench. 
Mr Williamson said that he has been busy getting raffle prizes for the Picnic on the Park. Organisations are going well. He said that this year the Picnic Committee have decided to use the pavilion toilets rather than hiring portable toilets. This should save a great deal of money. 
SWiB:  
Update:  Mrs Gotts said that everyone had received a copy of the minutes.

The Anglian in Bloom judges are due on Friday 7th July 2017. They will arrive at the Parish Office at approximately 2pm for refreshments, before they travel around the village. The SWiB team, at their next meeting, will decide what special awards categories to enter. The Portfolio is now complete and will be sent to the judges two weeks before they arrive.
SWiB will be having a stall at the South Wootton Fete on Saturday 10th June.

Mr Mills had mentioned that the South Wootton Village signs at Grimston Road and Low Road are getting corroded. Mrs Cornwell said she would inform the NCC Highways Department.

Lastly, Mrs Gotts said that the new planters had now been placed on the Green by the duck pond and they are looking lovely.

Confidential:

There were no confidential items to discuss.

Before the meeting closed, Mr Williamson asked if he could mention the Bus Stop at St Augustine’s Way. He said that many people use this bus stop and sit on the grass area at the rear of the Bus Shelter. He asked if a seat could be provided. After discussion, Mr Williamson proposed that a perch should be provided in this location; this was seconded by Mrs Banks and unanimously agreed. Mrs Cornwell will contact Able Engineering to see if this can be done when the shelters are installed along Grimston Road.
Mr Hofmeister asked if Mrs Cornwell could chase up the removal of the old telephone box at the junction of Church Lane/Nursery Lane (Clerks Note: BT Payphones have been contacted and there are 1000’s being removed. No dates are available) and if she could chase up the NCC Highways Department regarding the resurfacing of the footpath from Low Road to Church Lane (Clerks Note: NCC Highways Dept has been contacted and they are currently investigating the problem ENQ900087847).

Mrs Cornwell was also asked to report to NCC Highways Dept the vegetation growing on the scraped area between Knight’s Hill Hotel and the Parish Sign. NCC Highways reference ENQ 900087843)
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10pm.

7. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 20th September 2017 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

20th September 2017




                Chairman                                                                                                          
